
















  

 

 
C/- 70 Flamingo Avenue 
Sanctuary Point NSW 2533 
Telephone – 0419238024 
msczc@iprimus.com.au 
msczone.org.au 
Foundation for all sports 

Meeting Minutes 

Date:  Monday 26/10/2015 

Venue:  Bomaderry Bowling Club 

Present: Zone Co-Ordinator Howard Van Der Vord 
  Zone Treasurer  Steve Mc Conville 
  Zone Secretary  Michelle Moroney 

 

  Centre Delegates 
  Albion Park:  Alex Amidzovski, Pat McPhillips 
  Kiama:   Craig Scott 
  Lake Illawarra:  Howard McGarry 
  Milton Ulladulla: Sharon Dowton, Toni Williams 
  Shoalhaven: Chris Johnson, Lisa McConville 
  St Georges Basin: 
 

Apologies: Tracy Mandavy, Kevin McGarry 
 
Visitors: Carol McGarry 
 
Meeting Opened: 7.19pm 
 
Previous Minutes Steve McConville Proposed 
   Lisa McConville  Seconded 
 
Business Arising Conflict with Introduction to coaching course at Kiama on same day as Dragon Derby 
has not been resolved therefore course has been cancelled. 
   Bank account problems. Paperwork has to be completed again for even existing 
members. 100 points of id need to be produced for each signatory ABN needs to be supplied. 
 
Correspondence In- Di Levy has sent a list of centres without scissor mats. 
  - Email from Kerry O’Keefe asking for nominations for 2016 Championship Selectors. 
  - Grand Prix scoring system has been sent out. 
  - Sponsorship money and letter from Bluescope steel  
  - Lisa from Shoalhaven will email Amy from Harris Park 
Correspondence Out - Joan Blair has been invited to zone to present the trophy. 
 
Regional - Howard has sourced accommodation at the Comfort Inn, 24 Golf place, Primbi. 
It has 9 Queen rooms, 12 twin queen rooms. Its family rooms consist of 4 2 bedroom apartments that sleep 
6 people and one 3 bedroom apartment that sleeps 8. Eastern and Western Riverina want 10 rooms. 
We only have to pay for Region 4 zone cos and Mavis. Howard will pass on information to other zones. 
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Zone - We are still looking for zone officials. Some names as per sheet. 
- Hurdles once all entries are received Craig will collate and let Milton Know how many they 
need to borrow. 
- We are still looking for computer operators to input data. 
- Any clubs that have walkie talkies are asked to bring them along. 
- Milton has organised first aid for the carnival. 

Reports 
1. Treasurer As per attached 

 
2. Zone Co-Ordinator As per attached 

 
3. Delegate Reports 

Albion Park 
 Numbers are similar to last year but are struggling with the 14 boys and 15 girls as we only 
have one registered in each group. 
Our carnival was held yesterday. Everything went well and was a good day, but again struggled 
for age managers and helpers. Only had approximately 10 helpers. 
There were a lot of records broken yesterday. 
Have received the new scissor mats. 
Sponsorship is up this year. 
We are entering the state relays this year but have brought in a rule for our club. If you are in a 
relay team and pull out you will be ineligible for a relay team for the next 2 years. Unfortunately 
we have had to bring this rule in. But it is in the interest of everyone. 
 
Kiama 
 As per attached 
 
Lake Illawarra 
 As per attached 
 
Milton Ulladulla 
 We have a new president this season. Her name is Toni Williams 
 We have 75 regos so far. 
 Fields are rolled and surveyors should peg this week weather permitting. 
 We have 3 runways of long jump that will be useable for zone. 
 Car park is being upgraded. 
 We have lost one coach due to a change in our committee. Have one coach for high jump 
and hurdles. 
 Hurdle numbers are needed to organise how many hurdles we need. Craig will collate 
entries when received. 
 We have 2 high jump areas organised and when u9’s are finished we will change the mats so 
we have 2 normal sets operating. 
 Would like to borrow portable discus cages from Basin for zone. 
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Shoalhaven 
 As per attached 
 
St Georges Basin 
We only have about 115 registered this season 
Everything is falling into place for our Dragon Derby. 
We have received our new scissor mats and ours are two piece and an absolute nightmare to 
get out and store. 
So far this season we have lost 3 days to rain and one day to council as they decided to mow our 
wet field and left dangerous tyre marks in the track. 
Thanks to Cricket and their roller it has been fixed. 
 

General Business 
 We have been approached by a parent from Albion Park about selling T shirts for zone and grand 
prix. She is starting a business and has designed a few samples. Howard McGarry moved to list items for 
discussion in June 2016 during  the off season in preparation for next season as there is not much time left 
for anything to be done this season. 
 
Next Meeting  30/11/2015 
 
Meeting closed 9.20pm 
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